OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

0CT. 3 2025

To the Members of the California State Senate:

| am returning Senate Bill 224 without my signature.

This bill would require the Department of Water Resources (DWR) fo update its
water supply forecasting models and procedures to address the effects of

climate change.

This bill is in response to an audit request in 2022 that incorrectly claimed the
DWR overestimated the amount of water expected to run off from the Sierra
Nevada and prematurely released over 700,000 acre-feet of waterin 2021. The
resulting State Auditor report indeed found no unnecessary release of water, but
stated that DWR did not adeguately account for climate change in its water
supply forecasts. In June of this year, DWR submitted its final report to the State
Auditor, identifying in detail how it has implemented the Auditor's
recommendations, including additional climate change modeling.

| am satisfied with DWR's response to this audit and with its ongoing work to
model climate change, particularly rain and snowfall, across California. As a

result, this bill is unnecessary.

For this reason, hcannot sign this bill.
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